
Davis High School Community Council Minutes 
December 4, 2019 

6:30 a.m. 
 
 
Attendees:  Greg Wilkey, Brad Chapple, Traci Meade, Robyn Lawson, Officer Cade Bradshaw, Kate 
Niederhauser, Shanna Barker, Ryan Wilko, Lance Thaxton, and Eliza Thaxton. 
 
Council Chair Kate Niederhauser welcomed the Community Council.  The Council reviewed the 
minutes from the November 9, 2019.  Traci Meade motioned they be approved.  Lance Thaxton 
seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved. 
 
Eliza Thaxton reported that Sub for Santa has begun with a lot of activities planned to raise funds.  
She also reported that DHS sports are doing well. 
 
The Council reviewed Aspire Plus data showing last year’s 9th and 10th grade results.  DHS scores are 
all above average.  The Council also reviewed the WIDA data (English learning skills).  The scores are 
good, but there is room for improvement. 
 
The Council reviewed the Davis School District Safe Technology and Digital Citizen information.  All 
devices connected to the school internet are filtered, but students tend to find ways around the 
filters.  Council members were encouraged to read through the plan and identify any questions.  
Those questions should be emailed to Kate Niederhauser. 
 
Mr. Wilkey discussed expenditures.  Everything appears on track. 
 
Lance Thaxton motioned that the meeting be adjourned.  Shanna Barker seconded the motion, and 
the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be on February 5, 2020 at 6:30 am.  No meeting 
in January. 


